
 

Friday 23rd September 2022 

 

Important dates for your diary 

Event Class assemblies 

22.09.22 Reception celebration day, 1:30pm 05.10.22 6JG 

26.09.22 Year 6 secondary school application workshop, 9:10am and 
4:30pm 

12.10.22 3MK 

27.09.22 Year 1 phonics and reading workshop, 9:10am 19.10.22 4MV 

28.09.22 Reception phonics and reading workshop, 9:10am 02.11.22 5JA 

03.10.22 Year 5 learning workshop, 9:10am 09.11.22 2PH 

05.10.22 Years 3 - 4 learning workshop, 9:10am 16.11.22 5BH 

10.10.22 Year 6 learning workshop, 9:10am 23.11.22 2CS 

10.10.22 Individual and sibling photos   

11/12.10.22 Parents’ Evening   

12.10.22 Year 2 learning workshop, 9:10am   

 



Celebrations 

Class Star of the 
Week 

Writer of the 
Week 

Mathematician of 
the Week 

Reader of the 
Week 

Presenter of 
the Week 

RCM Michelle G Genesis Kai C Lacey 

1AJ Mabrukah Teddy Darcy Matilda Fatima 

1HE Zanetor Alice Reuben Romel Zak 

2PH Princess Jayda Yussef Matias Monica 

2CS Naila Anniya Abib Adam Jeremiah 

 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Presenter of the 
Week 

3MK Eli Gibril Ava Hamja 

3AB Keyla Zaynah Rayaan Sumayah 

4MV Jayme Stephanie Lucas Erin-Rose 

4EB Anas Valentina Elijah Angel 

5BH Jeremiah Nickcari Kiara Bazeet 

5JA Nicholas Davarney Jay Kenza 

6MO Shanitah Nathaniel Sophia Seham 

6JG Diaz Ainhara Nihal Alba 

 

This week’s gem winners are…. Rubies 

This week’s treasure chest winners are… 3AB and 6JG 
 

 

Attendance 
 

Classes with the best attendance this 
term so far… 

 

1st   

6JG   98.87% 2nd  

2CS    95.47% 3rd 

1HE   95.05% 
 

Class Attendance 

RCM 82.5 

1AJ 93.6 

1HE 96.76 

2PH 91 

2CS 96.63 

3MK 93.75 

3AB 90.63 

4MV 90.22 

4EB 91.3 

5BH 94.89 

5JA 83.5 

6MO 96.43 

6JG 97.83 

Whole school 92.88 

School target 96% 

 

This week’s attendance winners are 6JG 



 

Latest News 
 
Vision and values 
In consultation with our governors and staff, we have updated our vision and values statement. 
Should you have any questions, queries or ideas related to our vision and values, please contact 
the school office. I hope that you will see your child/ren’s school in the statement… 
 

 



Workshops 
The following workshops will be taking place next week. The purpose of the workshops is to 
provide parents/carers with support and information in relation to school life, so I would 
encourage everyone to attend if they can. Please arrive via the school office before the time 
listed below ready for a prompt start: 
 
➢ Monday 26th September - Year 6 secondary school application workshop, 9:10am and 

4:30pm; 
➢ Tuesday 27th September - Year 1 phonics and reading workshop, 9:10am; 
➢ Wednesday 28th September - Reception phonics and reading workshop, 9:10am. 
 
Coffee Morning 
All parents/carers are warmly welcome to attend our coffee morning on Thursday 29th 
September at 9:00am. Coffee mornings are a great way of meeting other parents/carers, as 
well as hearing about what support is available to you and your family. Full details can be found 
below: 
 

 



Keyworth Friends Cake Sale 
Keyworth Friends will be hosting a cake sale on Friday 30th September from 3:30pm in the 
playground. If you would like to donate some cakes, please deliver them to the school office on 
either Thursday 29th or Friday 30th September. Volunteers are also needed so contact Keyworth 
Friends in the usual way if you are able to help out or call/email the school office. 
 
Goodbye and thank you Libby 
After three and a half years at Keyworth, Libby Bassey will be leaving Keyworth on Thursday 29th 
September. She will be taking on a new role as an Executive Assistant at an Executive Search 
Company. I know that many of our families have really appreciated the love, care and support 
provided by Libby during this time and will be extremely sad that she is leaving. Libby has not 
only been an exceptional employee for Keyworth in terms of her work, but she has also been an 
incredible person to have around. While we will miss her deeply, we would like to thank her for 
everything that she has done for the school, its families and children, and wish her every 
success in the future. 
 
Jodie James, who has been working at Keyworth for several months, will be taking on the role 
vacated by Libby.   
 
Reception Celebration Day – Celebrating Ourselves and Others 
We invited parents to join our Reception celebration, where we celebrated our similarities and 
differences. We explored our different cultures by doing different crafts, listening and dancing 
to music and tasting foods from all over the world. Children enjoyed dressing up and sharing 
their tradition clothes with their friends. They even learnt how to sing head, shoulders, knees 
and toes in Japanese and we sang this to our parents and carers when they arrived!  
 

 



Year 5 music lessons 
5JA began their music lessons 
this week and are developing 
their skills using the clarinet. 
 
A year in the life of 
Keyworth Primary School… 
At the end of last term, I 
shared a video in assembly 
that I created showcasing “a 
year in the life of Keyworth 
Primary School”. The video 
contains lots of images of the 
children and their 
learning/experiences 
throughout the 2021-22 
academic year. The video can 
be viewed by clicking on the 
link below: 
 
A year in the life of Keyworth 
 
Word of the Week 
This week’s Word of the Week is congregate. Please discuss its meaning with your child/ren and 
encourage them to share what they have learned with their teachers in school to receive gems. 
Do they know the origin? Can they use the word correctly in a sentence? Can they identify and 
explain the meaning of alternative forms e.g., congregation/congregating? Can they identify 
any synonyms or antonyms? 
 
Please find below previous words that we have used in school: 
 

 

Previous 
words 

 

certain, mourn 
 

 
I would like to wish you a lovely weekend! 

 
Ray Capper 

Head of School 

 

https://youtu.be/hLEFHRZwJj8

